NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL
 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th SEPTEMBER 2016

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim.. Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones. Cllr.F.Boucher


Mrs J Childs (Clerk)
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr. S. Steel.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 11th July 2016 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes. 


Cllr. Trim had received a reply from his follow up letter to the Chief Executive of SBC Mr. James Freeman 
on 22 July apologising for not replying to the letter sent to him on 22nd April. He confirmed that he had noted 
the contents.

Mr. Graham Thomas SBC had been contacted again regarding the entrance from the back of the garage 
directly onto Norton Lane.  Mr Thomas confirmed that the PC had reported this some time ago. However no 
action appears to have been taken. Mr. Thomas advised that the PC should report this on line once again 
under 'breach of planning' which was duly carried out.

The verges in Norton Lane have now been trimmed by KCC. They returned a few days later and trimmed 
the 
same verges again.
6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.

Fly tipping reported next to Boucher's orchard in Lewson Street had been cleared.

Fly tipping reported in Lower Norton Lane had been cleared.

Fly tipping at Stone Crossing reported had been cleared.


Enquiries had been made to SBC for a sign advising the position of the defibrillator at the village hall for the 
public's attention. However SBC advised that they only supply street signs.

The PC had received a complaint from Mrs Katrina Fisher regarding a fallen tree just past the entrance to the 
church in Provender Lane from Boucher's' orchard.  Hugh Boucher was contacted , Cllr. Fiona Boucher 
confirmed the issue had been dealt with and Hugh has spoken with Mrs Fisher.

7.
Planning.  

Application Ref :- 16/506511/FULL

1 Wheelwright Cottages, Lewson Street, Norton, Kent ME9 9JN


New vehicular access drive with double gates.
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The PC agreed to oppose this application due to a safety issue regarding driving onto Lewson Street.


It was also felt that two driveways into the property were unnecessary and dangerous.


Application Ref :- 16/506621/FULL


1 Bullfinches, Worlds End, Lewson Street, Norton


Demolition of existing detached garage/store and construction of a new double garage with 
office/workshop and boiler room/store.


The PC agreed to oppose this application on the grounds that the footprint of the garage is in fact 
larger than the house itself, concerns were raised regarding planning being sought at a later date to 
change this into a residential property.

8.
Correspondence.

Andrew Bowles' newsletter had been circulated to all Councillors.

The Chairman had answered an email from Dunkirk PC requesting how effective the PC had found 
the enforcement process at SBC, several Parish Councils had complained.


The Chairman confirmed that we have had some experience of enforcement, but gladly, due to the 
apparent ineffectiveness of the process, it is limited.  The whole process seems excruciatingly slow 
and cumbersome and it’s application less than wholehearted. (sic)


The PC are still awaiting the 'set up' card from Lloyds Bank to commence internet banking. 

The Chairman will attend a Remembrance Day service on behalf of the PC. The annual wreath will 
be ordered.

9.
Councillor's Reports.


Cllr.Ron Cox reported that there was debris from the verges that had been cut in Norton Lane this 
will block the drains.  This will be reported to KCC and a request made for the drain to be cleaned.
10.
Finance

The following cheques were approved and signed:-



000647 Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 12/09/2016
      

 £  12.    00


000648 Clerks Salary 






    
 
 £739.    02

000649 C.S.Mitchell Ltd. Lighting Maintenance Contract                                    
              £225.    00  
10.1.
The balance of the bank account as at 11th July £7036.30p.
10.2.
The annual PC accounts had been approved by PKL Littlejohn Accountants.
11.
Items for next Meeting


None
12.
Any other Business

None
14.
Date of Next Meeting 


The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th November 2016.










        Meeting closed at 8.25p.m.
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